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October 2012

University and College Union

Health Educators’ Advisory Group

Introduction

The Health Educators’ Advisory Group met on 13 September and discussed the following items: updates on NHS changes in England; changes to non –medical health education provision in Wales; health educator staff numbers; briefings on recent Joint Health Liaison Committee meetings; report backs from the Health fringe meeting at Congress 2012 and the ‘Reclaiming the NHS conference held in June 2012; and work priorities for the Group in 2012/3.

Report

There was discussion of the latest NHS changes affecting national health education policy in England as the abolition of Strategic Health Authorities in April 2013 approaches.

The Group noted that Health Education England (HEE), the new national leadership organisation responsible for education, training, and workforce development, was now established as a Special Health Authority and would take up some functions from October before becoming fully operational in April 2013. 

At the same time work to set up the Local Education and Training Boards (LETBs), which will function as HEE committees across the English regions, was continuing apace. In April 2013 the employer led LETBs will take up the education and training functions currently undertaken by the Strategic Health Authorities, and many have already been established in shadow form.

The Group was advised that UCU would seek to establish liaison arrangements with HEE and the LETBs. UCU has written to HEE’s Chief Executive, Ian Cummings on the subject of trade union liaison.

The Welsh Government’s recent announcement of changes to non-medical health education provision in Wales was a cause of concern for the Group. It followed a consultation process to which UCU responded in May 2012. In short, the changes will reduce the number of nurse education providers in North Wales to a single provider; and reduce the number of providers to that of single pan-Wales providers for occupational health, cardiac physiology and operating department practitioners’ education, respectively. Bangor, Cardiff, Glamorgan and Glyndwr universities will be affected by the changes. The Group was advised that UCU Wales was working to support members, in liaison with other health trade unions. Talks with NHS Wales were also underway.

In connection these developments, and noting the Royal College of Midwives’ warning that the quality of training for midwives could be compromised because there are too few teachers (data gathered from 34 HEIs show that student to teacher ratio is 14:1 for 2011/12 up from 13:1 in 2009/10), the Group was concerned that health educators numbers had fallen alarmingly in recent years. The Group urged UCU to analyse the available employment data on academic staff teaching health education in HE to establish a clear picture of the situation. 

The Group noted that meetings of the Joint Health Liaison Committee, chaired by UCU and attended by representatives from Royal Colleges (nursing and midwifery), College of Occupational Therapists and Chartered Society of Physiotherapy, had taken place in June and September. The meetings discussed the cuts in training commissions across the UK; NHS pension changes; and the respective impacts of the NHS changes in England.

The Health Fringe meeting at UCU Congress 2012 was well attended. Dr Sally Ruane, Deputy Head of Health Policy at De Montfort University gave a thought provoking presentation which prompted favourable reports from Group members also in attendance. A note of the meeting was circulated. Also, the Group received feedback from a very successful conference entitled ‘Reclaiming the NHS’ held in June.

On its work priorities for 2012/13, the Group proposed to support the UCU’s forthcoming workload campaign; monitor national health policy changes; and gather intelligence on health educator numbers.

Devolution implications

These are referred to throughout the report.
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